WWW

Well, now I’ve heard it all, bird watching with the aid of an umbrella. It did keep the observer dry and enabled him to confirm breeding by Yellowhammer in the Larcombe square. On the same morning, the 12th, I was up at the base of the Avon Dam without an umbrella and getting rather wet when 6 Goosanders flew up the valley and just cleared the dam wall. Despite the rain I made the climb to the top to view the reservoir but there were none in sight. Later I made it to the inlet end but again drew a blank. It’s the first July record for the species and could involve juvenile birds so it was unfortunate that they could not be relocated.

I’m left with the impression that there’s more activity in certain parts on the moor in the last few days from species such as Meadow Pipit than there has been virtually all year, certainly several singing and display flighting birds can easily be seen in their typical nesting areas. However in other areas the exact opposite seems to apply, a very strange year.
Wheatears have been seen in two squares off the moor suggesting some movement. A juvenile Stonechat in the Webland square could be a bird moving off the moor or might be a locally bred bird although most farmland breeding Stonechats seemed to have died out following the bad winter of 1962/63. On the 14th I was counting a small flock of Starlings near the Water Treatment Works when I was forced to reduce my count by one, it had been taken by a male Peregrine. On the same day there appeared to be some movement of hirundines heading north west into the wind, mainly Swallows, but also a few House Martins and one Sand Martin.
On the 17th there were two adult Spotted Flycatchers at Newland's Brakes and a sun bathing Treecreeper was seen.
In the last day or two Small Skipper and Gatekeeper have been added to this years butterfly list.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
